
 
 
    Cessna Township   Regular 
 
 
                   April 10, 2023 
 
The board of Cessna Township Trustees opened in regular session on Monday, April 10, 2023 at 7:00 P.M. 
at the township hall with the fiscal officer and all trustees present. The minutes from the previous meeting 
were read along with the presentation of the monthly financial reports. Mr. Eibling moved to accept all 
reports as presented. Mr. Hull seconded the motion with all voting aye. 
 
Mark Schwemer presented his monthly zoning update and passed out information regarding recent changes 
in Ohio law about solar energy and that he will be attending an upcoming seminar pertaining to the new 
rules. 
 
The board welcomed Karen Beasley from Beasley Architecture to discuss the designs for a new equipment 
building.  Ms. Beasley presented updated drawings and discussed the next steps required to get the project 
out to bid.  She noted that the estimated cost of the building was $720,000.  The board will review the plans 
prior to deciding to move forward with bidding the project. 
 
The board discussed a request from Kirk Shepherd about the possibility of extending a tile to the catch 
basin on the west side of TR 115. The board will check with the county engineer’s office for advice before 
proceeding. 
 
 
 
The following voucher packets were presented for board approval and payment: 
 
Check#  
5147 through 5151 Void due to printer issues 
5152 Craig Eibling  $  884.54 5153 Bill Hull  $  884.54 
5154 Wes Potter  $1,103.12 5155 Mark Schwemer $  149.53 
5156 Chris vermillion $  867.78 5157 IRS   $1,212.30 
5158 School District Tax $   14.64 5159 School District Tax $  198.21 
5160 Treasurer of Ohio $  236.73 5161 Ohio Deferred Comp. $  100.00 
5162 OPERS   $1,191.43 5163 Specialty Steel Solutions$  180.77 
5164 Bobbo Enterprises $  720.00 5165 Hardin Engineer $  390.39 
5166 MedMutual Life $   56.40 5167 Adam Haudenschield $  600.00 
5168 PNC Bank  $   87.97  
 
Mr.Hull motioned to pay all bills as presented, Mr.Eibling seconded with all voting aye. Mr.Vermillion 
moved to adjourn with Mr Hull seconding, all voting aye. Meeting adjourned until the next regular meeting 
scheduled for Monday May 8, 2023 at 7:00 pm. 
 
 
 
 
            
       Wesley J. Potter, Fiscal Officer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 


